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MEMORANDUM

TO : ALL REGIONAL EXECUTIVE DIRECTORS

FROM : THE UNDERSECRETARIES
Field Operations — Luzon, Visayas and Environment
Field Operations — Mindanao

SUBIECT : SUBMISSION OF ASSESSMENT REPORT RE: TYPHOON
EGAY AND FALCON

DATE : AUG 0 1 2025

On 25 July 2023, Typhoon “Egay” brought strong winds which caused flash floods,
downed trees, and powerlines, and damage to homes, businesses, roads, and bridges in Regions
I 11, 111, IV-A, IV-B, V, VI, VII, VIII, NCR, CAR, IX, X, XI and XII. While on July 31, 2023,
Typhoon “Falcon” brought rains over the western portion of Luzon and Visayas.

In line with this, you are hereby instructed to conduct a Preliminary Damage
Assessment in your respective areas.

For consideration.
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